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May 31, 2019

Mr. D. Christle

Secretary and Executive Director
Pubtic Utilities Board

400-330 Portage Avenue
Winnipeg, Manitoba

R3C0C4

Dear Mr. Christle:
RE: CENTRA GAS MANITOBA INC. (“Centra”)

2019/20 GENERAL RATE APPLICATION- REQUEST FOR EXTENSION ON ROUND i
INFORMATION REQUESTS

Centra received a total of 346 Second Round Information Requests (“IRs”) including 100
from the Industrial Gas Users (“IGU”) on May 28, 2019 one week after the original timetable
contemplated as permitted by the Public Utilities Board (“PUB”).

Centra has some initial concerns with its ability to answer certain of IGU’s Round Il IRs
relating to cost allocation scenarios. Accordingly, Centra representatives intend to meet with
IGU’s consultant Mr. McLaren from InterGroup Consultants next week to review and clarify
these IRs in efforts to provide Mr. McLaren with meaningful information by way of response
to the IRs.

Centra is working towards and anticipates filing a significant portion of the answers to the
Second Round IRs by June 11, 2019 as set forth in the timetable. However, due to the
volume and the complexity of the Second Round IRs, together with the one week filing
extension that was granted to IGU, Centra is requesting a one week extension from the PUB
to file answers to all Second Round Information Requests from June 11, 2019 until June 18,
2019.

Should you have any questions with respect to this submission, please contact the writer at
204-360-3257 or Shannon Gregorashuk at 204-360-4270.

Available in accessible formats upon request



Yours truly,
MANITOBA HYDRO LEGAL SERVICES DIVISION
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Brent Czarnecki
Barrister & Solicitor



